Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

December 12, 2002
114 Gordon Hall
2:45 pm 
Members present: M. Sadler, E. Mannikka,  C. Young, F. Slack,
M. Dively, 


G. Wilson, R. Rearick, T.Warman, M Swinker, B. Carter
Excused:  C. Zoni, J. Pickering
Meeting called to order at 2:45 p.m.

Minutes from December 5 were corrected to include Mary Swinker as among those present. Approved  on a Wilson/Mannikka motion (Carter abstained).
Reviewed COSC 101 Microbased Computer Literacy. There was a request to review the old syllabus of record before deliberating on the changes.  Tabled to first meeting in January.
ARHI 417 Byzantine Art reviewed for writing criteria. This is a new course that is not yet on the UWUCC docket, so we cannot approve at this time.   Initial feedback will be provided to the proposer.

Discussion about the MUHI 202 Music History, Research and Writing course as an equivalent for ENGL 202 Research Writing (equivalent course for Music majors or adding course to the Learning Skills Composition category).  On a Wilson/Carter motion, that MUHI 202 not be permitted to substitute for ENGL 202, there was majority support (yes- 7, no-0, abstain -2).  It was suggested that an alternative option is to work with the English department on the Survey of Music Literature course.  
Discussion about the arguments for and against approving EDSP 102 Educational Psychology for the Social Science category.  On a Carter/Warman motion, that EDSP 102 Educational Psychology not be approved for this category; there was unanimous support. 
Tabled approval of LS changes to the BA Criminology and BA Criminology Pre-Law Track until next first meeting in January. Some questions about their rationale for BIOL 103-104 or CHEM 111-112 and why CRIM 101 is a required course for SS category.  How is CRIM 102 distinguished from CRIM 101? 
Approved LS changes to BS Safety Sciences program on a Wilson/Swinker motion – recommend identifying minimum Math and LSE credits and identifying 52 credits as the total number. 

Music History courses tabled until January since the department may wish to revise the courses since they will not meet LS approval for Research Writing. 

Brenda Carter gave a report on First Year Experience and distributed the recommendations that came out of the UPC work group.  

Mary Sadler reported that the Information Literacy Task Force would like feedback before the end of the semester. It was decided that more discussion is necessary.  Item tabled until first meeting in January– members reminded to review the documents prior to the LSC meeting. 

Adjourned at 5:00 pm

